REGULAR MEETING TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE SEPTEMBER 18, 2019

Chairperson Danna called to order a regular meeting of the Township Committee of the Township of Deerfield, County of Cumberland and State of New Jersey, at the Municipal Building, 736 Landis Avenue, Rosenhayn, at 7:00 p.m.

Chairperson Danna led the flag salute.

The Clerk took roll call and members present included Mrs. O'Brien, Mr. Stanzione, Mr. Brago, Mr. Terrigno and Mr. Danna. Todd Heck, Esquire appeared on behalf of Solicitor Testa.

The Clerk presented Resolution #19-95 Authorizing The Exclusion Of The Public Of A Meeting Of The Township Committee To Be Held On Wednesday, September 18, 2019 As It Pertains to Contract Negotiations And Attorney-Client Privilege. Mr. Terrigno made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brago to adopt Resolution 19-95. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

Mr. Brago made a motion, seconded by Mr. Terrigno to go into Executive Session per the Resolution. The Committee approved.

Mr. Terrigno made a motion, seconded by Mrs. O'Brien to reconvene the regular meeting. The Committee approved.

Chairperson Danna stated that he wanted to thank all the first responders who responded to the fire in the Township yesterday. He appreciates all the fire companies that came to our assistance.

As a result of Executive Session, Mrs. O'Brien made a motion, seconded by Mr. Terrigno to authorize the Solicitor to initiate foreclosure proceedings on 602 Sherman Avenue in the Township of Deerfield. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

Minutes

The Clerk presented the minutes of August 7, 2019. Mrs. O'Brien made a motion, seconded by Mr. Terrigno to approve the minutes as written. The Committee approved. Mr. Stanzione abstained as he did not attend the August 7, 2019 meeting.

Departmental Reports

The Clerk presented the departmental reports of the Zoning/Housing Officer, Tax Collector, Treasurer, Fire Marshal and Emergency Management Coordinator. Mr. Stanzione made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brago to accept and file the departmental reports. The Committee approved.

Resolutions

The Clerk presented Resolution #19-96 Authorizing Temporary Help To Serve As Drivers for The Deerfield Township Harvest Festival. Mrs. O'Brien made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brago to adopt Resolution #19-96. Roll Call Vote:

Page 2 Township Committee September 18, 2019

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

The Clerk presented Resolution #19-97 – Approving Fireworks Display For Sunday, October 13, 2019. Mr. Stanzione made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brago to adopt Resolution #19-97. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

The Clerk presented Resolution #19-98- Approving Corrective Action Plan As To The 2018 Audit. Mr. Terrigno made a motion, seconded by Mr. Stanzione to adopt Resolution #19-98. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

The Clerk presented Resolution #19-99- Releasing Performance Bond Posted By Cedar Rose Winery In The Sum Of \$49,989.60. Mrs. O'Brien made a motion, seconded by Mr. Stanzione to adopt Resolution #19-99. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

The Clerk presented Resolution #19-100- Approving Daniel R. Walters As Part-Time EMT/Firefighter. Mr. Terrigno made a motion, seconded by Mrs. O'Brien to adopt Resolution #19-100. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Abstain		

Old Business

The Clerk presented Reports From Department Chairpersons. Mr. Terrigno had nothing to report as to streets and roads. Mr. Stanzione gave an update as to Recreation and the Harvest Festival. Mr. Stanzione indicated that the lineup is pretty much together and they are looking for volunteers. With regard to the fire company, Mr. Stanzione stated that he and the Mayor are still trying to meet with them. He further agreed with Chairperson Danna on the great job by the fire department and that it was a shame the building was lost.

Mr. Brago stated that a few meetings ago he brought up about pressure washing the exterior of the building and wanted to bring it before the Committee. He further stated that the building needs to be done as it is getting dirty and moldy. He noted that public works usually does it but that requires the renting of equipment and a lift to reach the high spots on the building and takes a couple of weeks of public works time. Mr. Brago indicated that with the Festival on the horizon there is little time to get the building cleaned. The Clerk stated that public works had another gentleman come out and give a second price. Mrs. O'Brien inquired if there was money in the budget to cover that expense and the Clerk confirmed there was enough money. Mrs. O'Brien also inquired if the lift would still be required to put up the Christmas lights and the public works

Page 3 Township Committee September 18, 2019

supervisor indicated "yes, but not as long" Mr. Brago noted that the quotes are \$2,300 and \$1,800. He also clarified that the one process is a "soft wash" versus an actual power wash. Mr. Stanzione asked, and Chairperson Danna agreed, that a second price should try and be obtained for the "soft wash".

As to animal control, Mr. Brago noted that the Animal Control Officer has been very busy with stray cats. He also noted that public works has had a gentleman out to LoBiondo Park to look at changing the current lightbulbs to LEDs and see how that could be more cost effective to the Township.

The Clerk presented Update-Information For Food Truck Ordinance. O'Brien stated that she did speak with Sam Pipitone and he informed her that Mr. Fralinger would be contacting the Township as to when they would be available to meet to discuss what is currently written and how that could be limiting on how they conduct business. Joseph Speranza clarified that the matter would not be discussed this evening. Mrs. O'Brien acknowledged Mr. Speranza and noted that there was no further information at this time. She noted that as an owner of a brick and mortar store that Mr. Speranza should be part of the discussion. Mrs. O'Brien reiterated that during the entire comment period the Township received no feedback and prepared an Ordinance and as of the second reading was found to be insufficient to accomplish what the Township was looking to accomplish and therefore decided to set up a meeting with one of the local wineries to get there input on what they thought. She further clarified with the Solicitor that it would be appropriate for two Committee people to meet with the individuals at the same time. Mrs. O'Brien indicated that the Clerk would communicate with Mr. Speranza when such a meeting is set up.

New Business

The Clerk presented Approval For Application From The Deerfield Township School PTO To Use LoBiondo Park On Friday, October 25, 2019 From 6PM To 7:30 PM For A Trunk Or Treat Event And To Waive The \$200 Fee. Mr. Brago made a motion, seconded by Mrs. O'Brien to approve the application. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

The Clerk presented Request For Approval Of Limited Brewery Off-Premises Event License From Tonewood Brewing, LLC For October 18 And 19, 2019 From 12PM To 10Pm For Electric Halloween Event At Southwind Vineyard. Mr. Brago inquired whether Tonewood was looking to have an event at Southwind and sell alcohol. The Clerk clarified that Tonewood is a vendor at the request of the promoter. The promoter, Roger Kunkle (of Moorestown, NJ and the promoter the last 4 years of the event) stated that they would like to have a beer garden during event hours as the winery no longer has a winery license and they wanted to bring in some outside beverages and to make application to ABC. Mr. Brago also inquired whether alcohol was sold at previous events held there before. The Clerk stated "no" as to previous applications for the sale of alcoholic beverages at previous events. Mr. Kunkle indicated that previously under the winery license the ABC Board would block any outside alcohol sales because of the licensing process and once the winery applied for their license they got a 2 year grace period to upgrade their septic system and during that 2 year period found that the cost of the upgrade would be too much and they filed to have their license for the winery production discontinued for this year. He further indicated that this is the first year they don't have their own onsite production and the promoter wanted have something to supplement that this year. Mr. Stanzione clarified that Southwind has nothing to do with this and Mr. Kunkle confirmed. Mr. Brago also confirmed that Mr. Kunkle is the same promoter (manager) of the last 4 events and coordinates with Township officials. Mr.

Page 4 Township Committee September 18, 2019

Terrigno stated that the only complaints he can recall in the past are noise complaints. Mrs. O'Brien noted that the Township's noise ordinance prohibits noise after 11pm. Mr. Kunkle stated that a new person was running music against the ordinance and who will not be involved this year. He further stated that everything will be shut down by 11pm and/or moved indoors. Mr. Lamanteer addressed the Committee and stated that this is the third event by this promoter and each time we hold a meeting with the State Police and go over the noise situation. He also stated that if the State Police gets a call someone is going to jail. Mr. Lamanteer stated that the neighbors who live on Lebanon Road near the event were invited to the meeting with the State Police and were happy with the way things were handled. Mr. Brago inquired if the event is well attended. Mr. Kunkle indicated that the last event in July not as much as it was so hot, but usually there are about 600 campers that come and go.

Mr. Terrigno made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brago to approve the Limited Brewery off-Premises Event License to Tonewood Brewing, LLC for October 18 and 19, 2019. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	No	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

The Clerk presented Trick or Treat Hours For Deerfield Township For Thursday, October 31, 2019 From 4-7 PM. Mrs. O'Brien made a motion, seconded by Mr. Stanzione to approve the hours for Trick or Treat. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

Mr. Terrigno stated that he was in touch with a gentleman by the name of Dan Mason of New Jersey Management Company. He further stated that they are a company that come in and audit personnel and see how efficiently the Township is running and whether or not we need to hire and/or adjust hours. Mr. Terrigno requested support to have he and Mrs. O'Brien meet with the gentleman to see how much it would cost to have him come in and give us a good audit to see how we are making out with our CFO, Tax Collector, public works, etc. and to give us a better insight as we are all so busy and trying to crunch numbers. Mr. Terrigno stated that he believed that it would be a money saving thing in the long run and have an outside party come in and audit the work force. There was no disapproval from the Committee.

Mrs. O'Brien clarified with Mr. Terrigno that there was a cost with the initial meeting and asked if there needed to be approval. Mr. Terrigno said no as it's only \$450 to come in and have a consultation.

Chairperson Danna indicated that the Township has recycling money and would like to see the Township bring in a shredder in order to hold a shredding event for Township residents. He also indicated that he would like to a dumpster brought in so that tires can be disposed of which will help keep the Township cleaner and there is no charge to the resident. Chairperson Danna stated that there is money available to purchase a cart that would be used to help with clean ups in the park during the Festival and with the day to day activities. He further stated that this cart can have a plow added to keep the new walking path clear after the upgrade at the park. Mrs. O'Brien thought that was a good idea as the use of the money is restricted. Mr. Brago confirmed that the Township is aware that the CCIA holds these types of events and our residents can go there, but to take tires to the landfill cost the residents money and this money is given to us every year and we can only use it for specific events and things.

Page 5 Township Committee September 18, 2019

With regard to abandoned properties, Chairperson Danna noted that the zoning-housing officer is working on that and there are definitely some places in town that need attention.

Chairperson Danna also noted that the Township is looking into purchasing some reusable bags to distribute to the residents.

Communications

The Clerk stated that there was one communication this evening. The Clerk read into the record a letter from Mark Mosley resigning from the Land Use Board effective October 1, 2019. Mrs. O'Brien made a motion, seconded by Mr. Brago to accept and file the communication. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mr. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

Mr. Brago asked if there is anyone being considered to fill the vacancy. The Clerk noted that she was aware of resident who might be interested and offered the public information to have anyone else interested to submit a letter of interest. Mr. Brago indicated that Land Use Board meetings are the 2nd Wednesday of month.

The Clerk presented Resolution #19-101 for the Payment Of Bills. Mrs. O'Brien made a motion, seconded by Mr. Terrigno to adopt Resolution #19-101. Roll Call Vote:

Mrs. O'Brien	Yes	Mr. Terrigno	Yes
Mr. Stanzione	Yes	Mrs. Danna	Yes
Mr. Brago	Yes		

Public Comment

Mr. Stanzione made a motion, seconded by Mr. Terrigno, to open the meeting to the public. The Committee approved.

Donna Sooy of 448 Stillman Avenue came before the Committee. Mrs. Sooy asked if there were any updates as to what was previously discussed at the last meeting. Mrs. O'Brien turned the question over to Mr. Heck. Todd Heck stated that he was one of the solicitors for the Township. Mr. Heck stated so that everyone understands who has an interest in the project, there is a legal issue as to how much input and control the Township has for a project like this. He further stated that it used to be understood that a facility like this is primarily handled at the County and State level and there is a concept of pre-emption where the State's regulatory system for these types of facilities pre-empts local involvement or control. Mr. Heck indicated that over recent years DEP has issued rules for these types of facilities that seem to suggest that they are subject to some municipal regulation. He further indicated that there is a legal issue that the Township is trying to get on the same page with the people who are advocates for this project including the County Improvement Authority and the private developer who would be running this project. Mr. Heck stated that he believed the Township Committee is trying to have a meeting with a couple of the Township Committee members, representatives of the Improvement Authority and the applicant and express the concerns that the Township residents have made to the Committee and see if in affect we can negotiate some improvements from a local Township perspective to how the facility would operate. He further stated that the first part is to see if they agree with the Township as to what the legal process should be because there are different views out there as to how much input the Township can get. Mr. Heck indicated that the County has to approve the addition of this project into the County Solid Waste Management Plan and they have already once

Page 6 Township Committee September 18, 2019

before scheduled a hearing on that but adjourned that. He further indicated that above and beyond that once that hearing happens and the County approves the addition of the facility into the County plan then it goes up to processing through the State and there isn't much local input that the State normally receives, but things have been changing over the years and perhaps the Township's concerns will be respected more at the State level, but nothing is written in stone and the hope is that the Township Committee can express the residents' concerns to the other interested parties and try to negotiate concessions.

Mr. Heck concluded that this is the Township's approach and see if the decision makers and lawyers for this project can get on the same page as to what the appropriate legal process is and get resident input. Mr. Heck also stated that the Township will take those concerns to the Improvement Authority and the applicant and see if the Township can fine tune the project, but there is no guarantee that the Township could, even if it wanted to, stop the facility because of the way the Solid Waste Management System works in New Jersey but there seems to be an opportunity here to give input and see if voices will be heard.

Mrs. Sooy asked if they could look at another site on their property. Mr. Heck stated that the redevelopment plan that was adopted and then amended back in 2017 and at that time there were hearings on that and there facilities proposed for the various blocks and lots and the Township adopted that. He further stated if what is being proposed is the same thing that was approved, but that will also get sorted out. Mr. Heck noted that he was not sure how much flexibility there is at this point. He also noted that the Improvement Authority as a County governmental agency and the owner of the property in question has some inherent authority to run solid waste facilities at its complex. Mr. Heck indicated that some of this trying to negotiate with them, but what is the fairest to the public. He further indicated that he is not sure they have to oblige the Township but the Township has the right to approach them and see whether that dialogue can achieve those types of concessions. Mr. Heck noted that locations throughout the site are designated and have been working on that for years.

Mrs. Sooy inquired as to the transportation plan. Mrs. O'Brien stated that in speaking with Mr. Velazquez he told her that Synagrow is willing to take an approval that is contingent upon relocating the traffic off of Lebanon Road. She further stated that he did not go into detail, but was willing to take an approval contingent upon moving the traffic. Mrs. O'Brien noted that at the last meeting that is what was asked for specifically. She further noted that they were open to that discussion and the solicitor suggested that we use the public portion of this meeting to hear if there are any conditions of the approval that are important to our residents. Mrs. O'Brien reiterated that the CCIA is an incredible partner and great impact comes with that partnership and the Township is doing its best to minimize the impact the partnership has on the residents that live near that site.

Gloria Jost, 397 Stillman Avenue came before the Committee. Mrs. Jost asked if Synagrow builds its facility and there are problems with odor, noise and traffic, could there be a clause in the lease with the CCIA that if there is any adverse effect could there be a time limit set to correct any violations and if there not corrected could the CCIA terminate the lease. Mrs. Jost felt the Township needs a strong leg to stand on and Synagrow could sell that facility, but we don't know down the road what could happen.

Mr. Brago reiterated that Synagrow was willing to negotiate on the traffic pattern. Mrs. O'Brien indicated that the Township is trying to meet before the Freeholder meeting.

Linda Cook of 391 Stillman approached the Committee. Mrs. Cook noted that there are nice wineries going up and it's very peaceful and doesn't feel that this type of traffic would fit in the area. Mrs. Cook reiterated to the Committee to not have the

Page 7 Township Committee September 18, 2019

trucks on Lebanon Road. Mr. Brago confirmed that the residents of Stillman Avenue don't want the traffic cutting down Stillman Avenue to get to Lebanon Road and would like to see a set transportation pattern.

Mrs. O'Brien noted that reduced speed limits are used to discourage traffic, but unfortunately those are County roads and the Township is unable to have that kind of impact. She further noted that on a County level if they reduce the speed it might also deter traffic. Mr. Terrigno sympathized with Mrs. Cook and believed there will be reduced traffic due to the recent fire. Mrs. Cook noted that a lot of people use Lebanon Road since the time the bridge was washed out and people coming from Bridgeton. Mr. Terrigno and Mrs. O'Brien noted that it is a County road and the Township continues to try and advocate for safety on that roadway.

Mrs. Jost noted that there are 2 better routes for the truck traffic and that Sherman Avenue is a better road for truck traffic as it connects right off of Route 55 and also noted Old Kenyon Avenue.

Joseph Speranza of Speranza Deli came before the Committee. Mr. Speranza stated that he has heard a lot about the foods trucks and that the ordinance was changed. He further stated that he was worried about it and how it will affect his business. Mr. Speranza indicated that he is concerned about trucks coming out of the area and stepping on his toes. He indicated that the old ordinance was from 1984 and it was changed for certain individuals. Mr. Speranza noted that once the change is made there will be a lot more food trucks coming into the area and he's worried how food truck traffic is going to affect the area. He further noted that he speaks for himself and one other place in Rosenhayn. Mr. Brago clarified that the Committee did not vote on anything and it was proposed suggestions to the ordinance. He also noted that the brick and mortar stores are a large portion of the ordinance and the Township does not want to affect his business. Mr. Brago reiterated the desire to meet with Mr. Speranza and get his ideas. Mr. Speranza reiterated his concerns about food trucks coming from all areas and how it would affect his business especially during peak hours.

Mr. Terrigno acknowledged Mr. Speranza's concerns and that is what the Committee tried to address. Mrs. O'Brien indicated that the current ordinance allows food trucks to come into town and there are no restrictions except for a one hour stay. She further indicated that the current ordinance does not say how close they can be to a store or where they can park. Mrs. O'Brien stated that it was the Township's intention to protect the brick and mortar stores and trying to mimic what other towns are doing while She further stated that the Township encourages business in allowing the trucks. Deerfield Township and also be able to allow food trucks to conduct business in a fair and equitable manner all the while understanding that the brick and mortar stores pay taxes and go through health and fire inspections. Mrs. O'Brien stressed that the health, safety and welfare of the Township be protected while encouraging new business without impacting the brick and mortar stores. She also noted that it is a lot to manager. Mr. Speranza clarified that the old ordinance had no restrictions. Mr. Terrigno confirmed that the old ordinance has a one hour time limit at one location. It was further noted that the old ordinance has no definitions as to location but the area needs to have a site plan. Mr. Terrigno reiterated that the Township is trying to make it feasible for everybody but what throws a monkey wrench into the situation is the wineries. Mr. Terrigno stated that the Township does not want to impede their progress and the Township is trying to work out a mutually beneficial circumstance to the issue. He further stated that the ordinance that was written did not meet the intent of the Township and a separate ordinance should have been written for food trucks and the peddlers' ordinance left as it is. Mr. Terrigno noted that the brick and mortar stores are the Township's concern but there is a fine line and the Township is trying to cover the bases and make sure that a new ordinance is sustainable for years to come. He further noted that the matter is not going to happen overnight and asked Mr. Speranza to be a part of the discussions.

Page 8 Township Committee September 18, 2019

Mr. Terrigno indicated that the he is aware of everyone's concerns as he too lives on Lebanon Road. He further indicated that there is so much to it and the Committee is going to do what's best for the Township as a whole. Mr. Terrigno stated that we have the CCIA and let's do the best we can with it. He further stated that the Committee is trying to do what's best for the Township as quickly as possible, but still what's right.

Mrs. Jost inquired as to whether the Township would enter into any agreements with the CCIA or Synagrow unless it's discussed with the public. Mrs. O'Brien indicated that was not correct. She further indicated that they have not asked the Township for a single approval. Mrs. Jost stated that the Township gave approval. Mrs. O'Brien clarified that the CCIA came before the Committee and the Land Use Board as to the Redevelopment Zone and both of those meetings were open public meetings and the CCIA said that was the public's opportunity if they had any issues with it.

Mr. Heck noted that it's the difference between bringing the concept to the Township 2 years ago and the nuts and bolts. He further noted that the Township is finally seeing the nuts and bolts and causing the concern and that is what the Township is trying to address at this point.

Joe Nealy of 807 Lebanon Road came before the Committee. Mr. Nealy stated that he is concerned about the trucks and it is his understanding that it is someone's concern about the gas line running under Kenyon Avenue. Mr. Nealy inquired what kind of bio-solids are being brought in (Class A or B). Mr. Brago noted that it was Class B or C bio-solids. Mr. Nealy gave some information that that the final product is used by less than 1% of the farms according to EPA. He also noted that in 2013 there was illegal dumping by Synagrow in a town in Rhode Island and Hawaii. Mr. Nealy noted that they are noting 35 trucks a day, but it could be more. Mrs. Sooy asked in discussions with the CCIA and Synagrow if someone could inquire how far back they check their records where Synagrow has been involved in a lot of lawsuits and they have closed several plants down Michigan. Mrs. Jost reiterated the need for a termination clause because if they don't live up to their promises the CCIA needs an out. Mr. Terrigno stated that he inquired of the solicitor if the Township could "bond them" with a bond the Township would hold for 20 year in case there's an environmental impact. He further stated that his concern was the Upper Deerfield compost facility that went bankrupt and left an EPA hazard. The residents indicated that they saw the information mentioned on line after Google searches.

Mr. Nealy addressed some other concerns regarding the backup beepers on the tractors and that length of time they will be active at the new facility and infringing on the buffer zone. Mrs. O'Brien asked as to which buffer zone. Mr. Nealy stated that the property where the CCIA is now that area was amended and was their buffer zone. Mrs. O'Brien clarified that Mr. Nealy was referring to the redevelopment zone as a buffer zone between the residents and the landfill. Mr. Nearly asked if something could be done about the backup beepers. Mrs. O'Brien noted that it is something that can be discussed. Discussion was held regarding decibels. Mr. Stanzione stated that is why the Committee is asking for resident concerns so that when the Township meets with them those items can be addressed.

Roger Kunkle readdressed the Committee as to what the next step would be after the approval this evening. The Clerk indicated that he would need to finish his paper work with the zoning-housing officer.

Anthony Brago, 685 Morton Avenue came before the Committee. He addressed the public as the Assistant Fire Chief for the fire department. He wanted to thank Committeewoman O'Brien and Committeeman Terrigno for coming out and supporting their fire department. Mr. Brago stated that everyone is aware of what happen at F&S and that is what is called a "career fire" and is something that probably won't be seen

Page 9 Township Committee September 18, 2019

again. He further stated to get the support of the Township Committee was second to none and they offered anything to the fire department. He further stated that the fire department was overwhelmed from the very beginning and it is tragic what happen yesterday. Mr. Brago publicly wanted to thank the Committee for numerous hours at the command post and giving information to the news outlets with updates.

There being no further comment from the public, Mr. Stanzione made a motion, seconded by Mr. Terrigno to close the meeting to the public. The Committee approved.

There being no further business, Mr. Brago made a motion, seconded by Mr. Terrigno to adjourn the meeting. The Committee approved.

ATTEST:	Rudy Danna, Jr., Chairperson Township of Deerfield
Karen Seifrit, Clerk Township of Deerfield	